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The second annual Small Business Resource Day

This event helps veterans who own small businesses discover government procurement opportunities. It is sponsored by the U.S. General Services Administration, the U.S. Small Business Administration and the U.S. Department of Veterans Affairs. Representatives from GSA, SBA, VA, SSA and other Federal, State and City agencies will be on hand to answer questions and provide consulting 

It is being held at 26 Federal Plaza, Manhattan (Duane St. entrance), on Wednesday June 23rd from 9 AM to 1 PM with registration at 8:30 AM.

There is free admission and refreshments will be served.

To register please forward your company name, address and phone number by Friday June 18th to the following email:  R2.SBUC@gsa.gov

For further information call (212) 264-8265.

In Flanders Field

by: Lieutenant Colonel John McCrae, MD (1872-1918) Canadian Army

In Flanders fields the poppies blow between the crosses, row on row,

That mark our place, and in the sky the larks, still bravely singing, fly

Scarce heard amid the guns below.

We are the Dead. Short days ago we lived, felt dawn, saw sunset glow,

Loved and were loved, and now we lie in Flanders fields.

Take up our quarrel with the foe: To you from failing hands we throw

The torch; be yours to hold it high.

If ye break faith with us who die we shall not sleep, though poppies grow

In Flanders fields.

FREEDOM ISN’T FREE

I watched the flag pass by one day, it fluttered in the breeze.

A young Marine saluted it, and then he stood at ease.

I looked at him in uniform so young, so tall, so proud,

With hair cut square and eyes alert he'd stand out in any crowd.

I thought how many men like him had fallen through the years.

How many died on foreign soil? How many mothers' tears?

How many pilots' planes shot down? How many died at sea?

How many foxholes were soldiers' graves? No, freedom isn't free.

I heard the sound of Taps one night, when everything was still,

I listened to the bugler play And felt a sudden chill.

I wondered just how many times That Taps had meant "Amen,"

When a flag had draped a coffin of a brother or a friend.

I thought of all the children, Of the mothers and the wives, 

Of fathers, sons and husbands With interrupted lives.

I thought about a graveyard At the bottom of the sea, of unmarked graves in Arlington.

 No, freedom isn't free.

THE TOMB OF THE UNKNOWN

We honor members of the armed forces who have made the ultimate sacrifice in defense of our country. Veterans Day was first designated as a

holiday to remember these heroes after the 1919 armistice which ended

World War I.

One of the most poignant and beautiful memorials to commemorate these

veterans is the Tomb of the Unknown Soldier located at the Arlington

National Cemetery in Arlington, Virginia. The sarcophagus, which

weighs 80 tons, was created from white marble quarried in Yule,

Colorado, at a cost of $48,000. It bears the inscription, "Here rests

in honored glory an American soldier known but to God." It is

patrolled 24 hours a day, 365 days a year by a specially trained honor

guard.

The memorial was approved by Congress on March 4, 1921, when it

authorized the burial of an unidentified American casualty from World

War I. On Memorial Day, 1921, four unknown soldiers were exhumed from

four World War I American cemeteries in France. Sgt. Edward F.

Younger, who had been wounded in combat, selected the first unknown

soldier from four identical caskets by placing a spray of white roses

on one of the caskets.

Just west of the original tomb are the crypts of unknown soldiers from

World War II, Korea and Vietnam. The original process of selecting an

unknown soldier from four different caskets was repeated in 1958 for

the World War II Unknown and the Korean Unknown and once again in 1984 for the Vietnam Unknown. Since these additional burials, the memorial

is now known as "The Tomb of the Unknowns."

Subsequently, the remains of the Vietnam Unknown were exhumed on May

14, 1998. Based on mitochrondrial DNA testing, Department of Defense

scientists identified the remains as those of Air Force 1st Lt.

Michael Joseph Blassie, who was shot down in Vietnam in 1972. His body

was removed and re-interred by his surviving family. In the meantime,

it has been decided that the crypt that contained the remains of the

Vietnam Unknown will remain vacant.

The unknown veterans buried in Arlington and elsewhere in the world

have each been awarded the Medal of Honor to recognize them, who in

death, remind us of the courage of so many millions of others. Let us

always remember those who made the supreme sacrifice defending the

freedoms we hold so dear.

"SECOND LIFE PROGRAM HELPS NEEDY OVERSEAS HEART PATIENTS RECEIVE PACEMAKERS" by Bonnie Tippy

It has been over forty years since the first pacemaker was used to

help a heart patient in Sweden, Arne Larsson. More than two million

people, including about a million Americans, from newborns to

centenarians, now use pacemakers. For many, like Mr. Larsson, they

have been lifesavers.

Unfortunately because of their cost, which can range from

$5000-30,000, patients in some developing countries cannot benefit

from this remarkable life-saving device because they simply cannot

afford them. This is where Second Life comes in. The Second Life Program, in operation for more than 4 years, is a non-profit organization that

accepts pacemakers and similar devices from funeral directors who have removed them after death from the loved ones body at the request of the family. Many of these units which are now being discarded could be used to save or improve lives of needy heart patients overseas. (The Food and Drug Administration does not permit the use of recycled pacemakers in the United States.)

If, after testing, the pacemakers are found to have more than 80% of

their remaining battery life, they are prepared for donation to needy

heart patients through medical clinics and cardiologists in developing

countries. Pacemakers can now last from six to ten years, depending on use. Rather than being buried with the body or removed and discarded (which is required before cremation), these recycled pacemakers can give new life to heart patients.

The Second Life Program is a 501c(3) charity. Due to its charity

status, next of kin who donate a pacemaker may be eligible for a tax

deduction for the value of the pacemaker they are donating.

If you or a loved one are enjoying the medical benefits derived from a

pacemaker, consider donating it when the time arrives for the funeral.

Just let your funeral director know your wishes. And, of course, the

perfect time to do this is when you are prearranging a funeral.

For more information about the Second Life Program, contact Bob Green, 24 Jannas Lane, Madison, CT 06443, 203-318-0472 or email

rmgreen3@aol.com

(Research information derived from the New York Times, Second Life and the Illinois Funeral Directors Association.) Bonnie Tippy is executive director of the New York State Funeral Directors Association. 

TO EVERYONE (I sent this out earlier via email)

It has been a pleasure serving you for the past 6 years as a Regional Group officer. It is not the time to say goodbye but to continue helping the New York Regional Group  to be the best it can be (nothing like taking the saying from an advertisement).

I've enjoyed traveling around the State and visiting the Chapters and letting everyone know my feelings about equality in our Regional Group and listening to your concerns. The officers of the Chapters have done a great job in their Chapters, support groups & membership. Blind Veterans helping other Blind Veterans is all what it is about.

Your support will be needed in 2006 by Richard Buscemi and myself to make the National Convention in Buffalo one of the most participated ever. So, remember the date, August 15, 2006 and we will all get together in Buffalo.

Don't worry, I'll still be putting out "The BVA Beacon".

Happy Memorial Day & don't forget to watch the unveiling of the World War II Monument in Washington on May 29th. Thanks to all the WWII veterans who saved the World. (My Dad was one R I P)

Thanks again for all your support throughout the years.

Dennis O’Connell

God Bless America

